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Planning application 2022/2019/P

| understand that the deadline for comments on this application has been extended and | wish to
object.

The proposal involves converting unused railway land for community use. Although the proposal
is for a temporary use for 20 or 30 years it would be likely that at the end of that time it would be
financially or politically impossible to regain it. With the increasing frequency of Overground trains
and the increasing freight traffic from Felixstowe and Thames Gateway, it could well be that there
will in the future be a need to reinstate the lost tracks. Future signally changes might also result in
a need for more land to house the equipment. Consent would therefore permanently undermine
Network Rail’s published aspirations for the UK's rail freight industry and Transport for London’s
plans for increased London passenger railway capacity.

On these grounds | object to the application.

Chris Barker



